
 
 
 
The Infrastructure Coordination Development Service 
 
 
The Mayor’s Infrastructure Coordination Service has launched a bespoke Development Coordination Service in partnership 
with London Boroughs for London’s developers. We now have dedicated Infrastructure Coordinators working in 5 
boroughs to transform the way in which development infrastructure works are managed.    
 
Our extensive consultation suggested that more could be done to support developers with the complex processes required 
to connect into local infrastructure networks. Our solution was to introduce dedicated Infrastructure Coordinators working 
to facilitate timely delivery of development programmes with improved viability, reduced costs and minimal local 
disruption.   
 
The Infrastructure Coordinator offers both the technical infrastructure expertise and local stakeholder networks required 
to proactively prepare for works and engage appropriately with utilities and the borough. Their expert awareness of the 
local borough context permits a higher quality of both pre-planning and delivery support services than a conventional 
consultant. The coordinators draw not only on internal borough networks and processes, but also on the GLA’s data tools 
to help them identify infrastructure constraints and utility coordination opportunities.  
 
The service is live in Tower Hamlets, Westminster, Croydon, Lambeth, and Redbridge, aiming to prove its ability to meet 
the primary objectives and achieve commercial sustainability in these varied urban contexts. The aim is to future-proof 
developments for the evolution of infrastructure at the borough level, but also build a pan-London platform to innovate 
and raise the profile of good infrastructure practice. 
 
 
 

 

West London Electrical Capacity Constraints 
Clarification 02/08/22

Clarification

Following circulation of the West London Electrical 
Capacity Constraints document, the GLA together with 
the affected Local Planning Authorities reiterate that 
electrical constraints will not result in what has been 
characterised as a “ban on future housing” in those areas.
Every planning application will be considered on its merits 
and we continue to encourage a range of housing to 
meet West Londoners’ needs. However, electricity supply 
constraints have the potential to impact the delivery of 
new development in the affected areas. 

The Mayor’s team, along with the impacted boroughs, are 
taking action to mitigate any delays to housing delivery. 
We are pro-actively working with the network providers 
responsible and with developers to establish short, 
medium & long-term solutions, and have raised the issue 
as a matter of urgency with Central Government.
In the meantime, it is important that all proposed 
developments consult with the appropriate Distribution 
Network Operator about capacity at the earliest 
opportunity.
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